phone: 785-296-2436 fax: 785-296-0231 steve.anderson@budget.ks.gov

Steven J. Anderson, CPA, MBA, Director

Division of the Budget

Sam Brownback, Governor

February 19, 2013

The Honorable Ward Cassidy, Chairperson House Committee on Education Budget Statehouse, Room 151-S Topeka, Kansas 66612

Dear Representative Cassidy:

SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2242 by House Committee on Education Budget

In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2242 is respectfully submitted to your committee.

HB 2242 would allow persons who have retired or have been discharged from military service under honorable conditions and who are domiciliary residents of the state at the time of enrollment to pay in-state tuition at state educational institutions under the control and supervision of the Board of Regents.

The Board of Regents state that HB 2242 would authorize in-state tuition for additional veterans who have not been accommodated in the past. However, it is not possible to calculate the fiscal effect on university tuition revenues. Any fiscal effect associated with HB 2242 is not reflected in *The FY 2014 Governor's Budget Report*.

Sincerely,

Steven J. Anderson, CPA, MBA

Director of the Budget

cc: Kelly Oliver, Board of Regents